
File No. 17-0878-S5 

ENERGY, CLIMATE CHANGE, AND ENVIRONMENTAL JUSTICE COMMITTEE 
REPORT relative to the feasibility of exempting mobile home parks from the RecycLA Program 
and resuming residential service of mobile home parks by the Bureau of Sanitation (BOS). 

Recommendation for Council action, as initiated by Motion (Rodriguez- Cedillo): 

INSTRUCT the BOS to report to the Council on the feasibility of exempting mobile home parks, 
including non-profits and low income housing from the RecycLA Program and resuming 
residential service for these types of customers by BOS. 

Communi1y Impact Statement: None submitted. 

Fiscal Impact Statement: Neither the City Administrative Officer nor the Chief Legislative Analyst 
has completed a financial analysis of this report. 

SUMMARY: 

At its regular meeting held on November 6, 2018, the Energy, Climate Change, and 
Environmental Justice Committee considered Motion (Rodriguez- Cedillo) relative to exempting 
home parks from the RecycLA Program and resuming residential service of mobile home parks 
bythe BOS. 

As stated in Motion (Cedillo - Rodriguez), since the initial program roll-out, residents of mobile 
home parks have experienced drastic cost increases. Mobile homes are a critical source of 
housing for thousands of Los Angeles residents, especially seniors and low income individuals. 
The City must explore all possible avenues to reduce or minimize costs for these vulnerable 
customers. 

During the discussion, staff from the BOS addressed related questions from the Committee. 
After providing an opportunity for public comment and hearing from several members of the 
public with similar concerns, the Committee approved the recommendation as amended, as 
detailed above. This matter is now transmitted to the Council for its consideration. 

MEMBER VOTE 
MARTINEZ: YES 

KORETZ: YES 
KREKORIAN: YES 
CEDILLO YES 
O'FARRELL YES 
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